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 Re: IV5 Newburgh South Logistics Center, LLC 

  Amended Application 

 

Dear Ms. Vickers: 
  

Please find enclosed the July 30, 2024 Amended Application for the IV5 Newburgh 

South Logistics Center LLC / South Street project.  The purpose of the Amended Application 

is to further clarify the employment figures that would be anticipated to result from the 

operation of the facility once constructed and fully occupied. The applicant IV5 

NEWBURGH SOUTH LOGISTICS CENTER LLC intends to construct a 416,320 square 

foot warehouse distribution facility.  As such facilities can be occupied and utilized by 

several different types of entities the final number of jobs generated by the facility will be 

dependent upon the operation of the end user. However, as the particular end user of the 

facility is unknow at this time the minimum anticipated operational employment figure is 

most accurately expressed as (30) FTE employees.  Regardless of the type of end user the 

number of construction jobs anticipated to result from the facility construction activities as 

well as the additional real property tax revenues will remain as previously stated in the 

application.  

We look forward to the Boards’ further review and vote on the application.    

             

  

Sincerely,  

                 

    

  

CHARLES T. BAZYDLO  

Law Office of Charles T. Bazydlo, P.C.   
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